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  FALL SCHEDULE! 
Sunday:  

8:30am Worship/Communion  

9:45am 1st day of Cross+Walk  

10:45am Worship/Communion  

Wednesday:  

5:00pm Children’s Handbells 

5:30pm  Adult handbells 

5:30pm Children’s Choir  

7:00pm St. John Choir (for adults and older teens) 

Following choir we have coffee & treats.   

St. John Call Committee Formed 

Dear St. John members, 

We, the members of the newly formed St. John Call Committee, are excited to engage in the important 
work of identifying the gifts of our congregation, engaging in honest and open conversation, and eventually 
lifting up the name of someone whom we feel will be a “good fit” for St. John.  We have met with Bishop 
Terry Brandt of the Eastern North Dakota Synod who explained the multiple steps of the official call                 
process. We ask not only for your prayers, but also your input.  The names of the committee are listed                
below; please feel free to engage us in some conversation over the next few months.  We will keep you  
updated as we progress through this important time in the life of St. John. 

Dan Altenbernd, Jeri Ekstrom, Carroll Gjovik, Nathan Olson, Luke Papenfuss, Donna Wallgren, Joel               
Kangas (chair) 

Attention Snowbirds                                                                                                          

If you’d like church correspondence delivered to 

you without interruption, please call or e-mail the 

church office (232-8521/office@stjohnfargo.com), 

confirm to us your winter address and tell us what 

date to begin using it and what date to switch 

back to your local address. Thank you! 

Fall Back!                                                                                                           

Nov 6, 2016 - Daylight Saving 

Time 

Set your clocks back 1 hour. 



A Note From the Pastor, 
One of the many discoveries I made while in North Pole, AK, was that you needed to adjust your magnetic 
compass. Here in Fargo we are used to the magnetic North as being pretty close to true North (at least not 
enough for us ground pounders to worry about). There, not that I used a compass to get around (they do 
have roads), the difference between magnetic North and true North is about 26°. That is a significant differ-
ence.  

Which brings me to the role as your interim pastor. One of my “jobs” as your interim is to try to learn what 
and why you do what you do. That’s where the good “difference” comes in. I ask a lot of questions. Hopeful-
ly, I do it in a nonthreatening way with you and your group or ministry so that I may learn what it is you do 
and why you do it. My assumptions may be way off (like 26°), that’s why I ask. And we all know what hap-
pens when we assume! I certainly don’t want to go off in one direction, assuming you are going the same, 
only to discover you are going in a different direction. 26° off target is still a miss. 

Our major goal together is to call your next pastor. That is my target and hopefully yours. And not just any 
pastor. We want the right next pastor. So we will work thru the steps required – gathering information, collat-
ing and filling out forms, interviewing and hosting prospective candidate(s). It will be time consuming and 
costly, but the calling your next pastor is vital to the future ministry of St. John Lutheran. 

On a personal note: I’m still a little off! While I strive for perfection – it will never happen. While I’d like to hit 
every note perfectly in the liturgies – that has yet to occur in my ministry. While I’d like to remember names of 
people I’ve just met – I’ve even forgotten my brother’s name when I tried to introduce him – now my spouse, 
Bunny, I most times remember!  I love being here. I love learning to live and do ministry here at St. John Lu-
theran, Fargo, as we work toward calling your next pastor.  

Let’s be a little off together! TGBG – Pastor Paul 

STEPHEN MINISTRY TRAINING BEGINS 

Have you considered becoming a Stephen Minister? Stephen Ministers go through intentional training 
here at St. John to  help equip them in bringing Christ-Centered Care to people who are hurting, or have 
experienced a   significant life event. If you feel called to this ministry of caring please talk to God about 
committing to this vital ministry. Fill out an application located on the welcome table in the entry area, in 
the office. Applications will be  accepted through 10/12. Interviews will take place from 10/12 to 10/18. 
Training begins 10/21 to 11/6 weekends and Tuesdays.  

This may be your time to help someone in need as well as develop spiritually. Being a Stephen Minister is 

a great way to express God’s love to people around us and is a wonderful benefit the entire congregation.  

Questions, contact Rachel Asleson, Pastor Brian, David Duval, Alan Peterson, Jim Power, Gail Reierson, 
Amy Reinhart, Norma Rodlund or Gini Duval.  

One Song Can Change 

A Moment,  

One Idea Can Change 

A World,   

One Step Can Start A  

Journey,   

But A Prayer Can 

Change The Impossible  

 

Memorials, Honorariums & Special Gifts  

Good Samaritan Fund: 

In Memory of Gladys Jondahl: 

Mike & Sue Williams 

Special Music Fund: 

Jessica Westgard Larson, for a new handbell 

St. John Foundation: 

In Memory of Fremont Frazee, father of Paula Frazee-Sperling: 
Ruth Kautzman 

Adult Forums are Back!  

Each week at between worship services at 9:45am we will explore a different current topic in our community 

October 2nd Stephen Ministry-What it Means to me.                                                                                           

October 9th Sonja Ellner –Dorothy Day                                                                                                                  

October 16th Jackelle Cornell-Ministry in Central African Republic of behalf of Eastern ND Synod                      

October 23rd R.I.C.                                                                                                                       

October 30th Confirmation Sunday No Adult Forum 

Calling all Actors!                                                                                                          

The St. John Players announce tryouts for the upcoming chancel drama for the Quincentennial Year of 

Martin Luther’s launching of the Reformation. The drama is Luther, based upon John Osborn’s play by 

that title.                                                                                                                  

All are Welcome!                                                                                                             

If you have a question please call Jim Alger @ 639-7721 



MUSIC NOTES by Dawn Papenfuss 

From October until Advent, we will be using the Spanish Liturgy from the ELW.  It’s very singable & fun.  Setting 
Seven pg. 175. We will use the English words and you will enjoy the Spanish flair of the music.   

Special Music in October 

        8:30           10:45 

Oct.  2             Recorders        St. John Choir 

Oct. 9              Worship Band      Worship Band 

Oct. 16            St. John choir                     Children’s choir 

Oct. 23            Adult Handbells                  Adult HB prelude/St. John Choir 

Oct. 30            Reformation                       Confirmation 

Foot Care Can Use A "Helping Hand" 

We are seeking members to join our cheerful  band of 
volunteers who serve the Foot Care Clinic. 

Come have fun with us on the third Tuesday of each 
month in the St. John Parlor.  No experience necessary, 

only a willingness to serve others. 

Contact Cathy Chatelain 701-261-2707 

Special Thank-You to our                       
Faithful Volunteers!                                                     

In following the example of Christ, who washed the feet of 
the disciples; we serve those who come to the Foot Care 

Clinic.                                                                                              
Our volunteers provide foot washing and massage to   

participants while they enjoy coffee and treats on the 3rd 
Tuesday of each month in the church Parlor.                             

Thank you to LaVon Rieke, Jane Nissen, Jeri 
Ekstrom, Gini Duval, Lois Nelson, Sue Erikson, Mavis  

Lura, Rachel Dahl, Charlotte Jacobson, Shirley and Rick 
Bolme, Gail Reierson, Lynn Wolff and Cathy Chatelain. 

Your service helps to continue this ministry which has ex-
isted at St. John for 15 years!  

GOT BLOOD! 

God gave us the miracle of life sustaining 
blood and the ability to give that "miracle of 

life" to others in need. 

Please consider donating your blood to      
sustain the health of members of our                   

community. 

United Blood Services will be in the                         
St. John fellowship hall 

on Monday October 24 from 2:45-8:00 PM 
to receive your donation. 

You may sign up at church after Sunday 
service or contact Cathy Chatelain                          

701-261-2707.                                                             
Sponsored by the Good Samaritan Committee 

For the Young At Heart 

We are "Mature in years, but young in Spirit"                                
Please join us for coffee, treats and Christian                              
fellowship in the parlor at 10:00AM Thursday                                 

October 13.  All are Welcome! 

Questions? Cathy Chatelain 261-2707 or Mavis Lura 
238-4147 

Bible Study with                            

Pastor Brian!                                                                                                                

Pastor Brian will begin his Weekly Bible 

Study again on Wednesday October 5th at 

11am in the Parlor!                                                                                      

All are invited to join us for this informal 

study! 

 

 

Children, Youth and Family Ministry 
 

  
Cross+Walk: Exploring the Theme of Honor in October 

September Cross+Walk was off to a great start as our families learned about trust 
(and played a few circus games, too!). It was exciting to see our youngest Luther-
ans hear the Bible stories about Joseph and talk about the lessons with their 
friends and families. 

Join us in October as we explore the theme of honor and dig into the story of King 
David. Honor is something that flows from our relationship with God. We’ll learn 
how one of the best ways we can honor God is by putting the needs of others 
ahead of our own. 

New to Cross+Walk or just curious? Come and join us. Through large group and 
small group settings, we show everyone in the family how to live out their faith 
every day – at home, school and in your communities. 

Altar Guild, a Great Way to Serve 

There are many wonderful ways to serve at church; reading the lessons, ushering, serving coffee between 
services, singing in the choir, serving communion, etc. Altar Guild is another great way to serve and we are 

looking for new members. Altar Guild prepares the sanctuary and communion for weekly worship. Altar Guild 
decorates the sanctuary during Advent to help build anticipation for the birth of the Christ child, strips the altar 
as we move to the cross and fills the sanctuary with flowers as we rejoice in the Easter resurrection. If you or 
you and your family would like to be a part of Altar Guild please contact Janet Graalum or Melissa Tomlinson. 

We would love to have you! 

Youth Night at The Corn Maze, Saturday October 8th.  

Older youth, adults, families … cost is $17/person (if you’re able) 

Bring a flashlight – bring your friends  

Meet in the church parking lot by 7:00 pm, we’ll caravan to the maze. We will need drivers. 

Please notify Darla Dockter if you’re planning to go, dockters5@q.com or text 701-361-7103 

 

mailto:dockters5@q.com


  


